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 Grant Giving Policy 
 
To be eligible for a grant from The Polehampton Charity, the applicant, whether an 
individual, a school or a community group, must reside or be based within the Parishes of Twyford, 
Ruscombe and Charvil.   
 
There are 3 categories of Grants: 
 

• Crisis – individuals in need of financial help 

• Education, i.e., schools, PTA and individual students 

• Local Community, i.e., football club, Age Concern, Brownies. 
 
Crisis grant applications can be made at any time across the calendar year. Education and Local 
Community applications should be made a minimum of 2 weeks prior to the Trustee Board meeting 
dates which are displayed on the website and are held in March, June, September and December.   
 
Crisis and Individual Education grant applications will be reviewed and considered by the Grants Sub-
committee and if deemed appropriate, then the Board of Trustees.  
 
The Grant giving criteria will be shared on the Polehampton Charity website and shared through local 
advertising and on social media.   
 
Local entities, such as schools, churches, community groups, are asked to review this Grant Giving 
Policy to enable them to understand what The Polehampton Charity does and how they can benefit 
from the Charity’s grant giving. 
 
Application forms have been created for each category to make it easier for applicants to apply and 
to also request specific information about the applicant to enable Trustees to make informed 
decisions. 
 
Grant Criteria: 
 
Grant giving criteria will be shared for each category outlining the requirements that need to be met 
for Grants to be issued. The Applications Coordinator/Trustees have the discretion to move 
applications to an alternative category if deemed appropriate. 
 
Crisis Grants will normally be considered up to a maximum of £1000, except in exceptional 
circumstances whereby the Trustees can consider at their discretion.  
 
Individual education grants will normally be considered up to a maximum of £500, except in 
exceptional circumstances whereby the Trustees can consider at their discretion. 
 
Grant applications from individuals who are fundraising to take part in extra-curricular events, for 
example scout jamboree, girl guiding trips, etc., may be considered up to a maximum of £100, except 
in exceptional circumstances whereby the Trustees can consider at their discretion. (Please use 
Individual Education Grant Application Form). 
 
All applications will be considered on their own individual merits and grants are awarded at the 
discretion of the Trustees.   
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There are three Grant Giving Categories: 
 
Crisis Grants 
 
The Grant Sub-committee have been given delegated authority by the Board of Trustees to consider 
issuing small grants of up to £250 where the circumstances are urgent or fit clearly with the crisis 
grant criteria.  Anything above £250 must be approved by the Board. 
 
Grant applications will not be considered for the following: 
 

- Medical treatment 
- Medical equipment 
- Therapeutic equipment 
- Therapeutic treatment 
- Dental needs 
- Attending sporting events 
- Accommodation at, and travel to sporting events 
- Funding for extra-curricular classes (unless supported by the school Headteacher). 

 
Crisis grants have previously been given for these items: 
 
- fridge/freezer (essential living item), washing machine (essential living item), bed 

 
If an applicant is requesting a grant to assist with the cost of living, applications can only be made by 
an individual once in any 12-month period, and normally have a ceiling amount of £250. 
 
If a Grant application is received from an individual requesting financial assistance to enable a child 
to attend a school trip, the Charity has the right to check with the school regarding the need and 
request relevant information.  (Please use Crisis Grant Application Form). 
 
Education Grants – Schools & PTA 
 
Previously the Charity has given grants to schools and has not had a clear understanding of where 
the money is being spent, or who the grant beneficiaries are, and the impact that the grant has 
created.  
 
The Trustees will consider grant applications from schools, the PTA and associated groups that fall 

within the three Parishes for items that will benefit all pupils within the school, and potentially the 

wider community. We encourage schools to promote The Polehampton Charity as an option for 

individuals in need of financial help. 

Some examples of projects and items that the Trustees will consider, and have granted in the past 

are: 

- PTA Summer Fair 

- Pre-school/Nursery play equipment 

- Retractable seating in the school hall 

- Picnic benches in the playground. 

 
The Trustees will not consider grant applications from schools for general teaching aids, stationery, 
staff training, subscriptions, and the like. 
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Education Grants – Individuals 
 
The Trustees will consider educational applications from individual students, (25 years old and under, 
this is up to the date the applicant turns 25 years old), requesting a grant towards essential items 
required for their college course, university course or apprenticeship, for example, books, laptop, 
uniforms, apprenticeship tools, etc.  The Trustees will not consider applications for course fees, 
transport or accommodation costs. 
 
Local community Grants 
 
The Charity will consider applications from local community groups within the three Parishes, e.g., 
Football Club, Age Concern, Brownies, Scouts, Tennis Club, etc., in need of financial support for 
events and equipment. 
 
The Process 
 
All grants to be considered require an online application form to be completed, specific to the type of 
grant requested. These are School/PTA Application Form, Individual Student Application Form, 
Community Group Application Form and Crisis Application Form. 
 
In some cases, the Grant Sub-committee may request additional information from the grant 
applicant, which will help the Trustees to make a decision with all the necessary information.  
 
Once an online application form is received, the Applications Coordinator will share relevant 
information with the Grant Sub-committee who will consider the application and if deemed 
necessary will then be distributed to the Trustee Board for approval.  
 
If the Board wishes to award the grant, the Applications Coordinator will inform the grant applicant 
and request payment information. If payment information is not received within 21 days of the 
request, the Trustees may decide not to award the grant and the funds may be allocated elsewhere. 
 
Grants will be paid out as soon as possible by the Application Coordinator.  
 
If applicants are unable to complete an application form online they should contact Wokingham 
United Charities for assistance. You will find their contact information on their website - 
https://wokinghamunitedcharities.org.uk 
 
After a Grant has been received 
 
The Charity asks that, if appropriate, a grant recipient share some feedback with the Applications 
Coordinator, about the benefit they had from receiving the grant and the difference it made.  This is 
so that the Charity can share the impact and benefit that the Charity has made for the community 
and to make the community more aware of its existence and the benefit it offers.  
 
Review of this policy 
 
This policy will be reviewed on an annual basis by the Board of Trustees.  
 

https://wokinghamunitedcharities.org.uk/

